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RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 

Approve an Administering Agency/State Master Agreement, between the City and 

Department of Transportation, for State-funded projects and authorize the City 

Manager to execute the agreement.  

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
 

 The California Transportation Commission (CTC) makes certain State funds 

available for local transportation related projects. 
 

 When a California municipality applies for and is awarded these funds, a 

master agreement is required.  The agreement is between the municipality 

and the State, acting through its Department of Transportation (Caltrans).    
 

 The City was awarded State funds, in the amount of $283,000, for the 

Highway 111 at Washington Street Improvements.  Therefore, the attached 

Administering Agency/State Master Agreement (Attachment 1) is needed 

and establishes the overall funding parameters for use of State funds.    

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
 

Without a master agreement, the City cannot be reimbursed for the Highway 111 

at Washington Street Improvements in the amount of $283,000.  Additionally, the 

City would not be eligible to receive State funding for any of its future projects. 

 

BACKGROUND/ANALYSIS:  
 

From time to time, the City applies for State funding for local transportation related 

projects such as the Highway 111 at Washington Street Improvements.  This 

funding is made available by the CTC and administered through Caltrans.  In order 



to be eligible for these State funds, the City is required to enter into a Master 

Agreement Administering Agency/State Agreement for State Funded Projects. 

 

In addition, all future projects funded with State funds will require a supplemental 

agreement, which is referred to as a “Program Supplement Agreement” (this is the 

project-specific funding agreement).  The program supplement agreement for the 

Highway 111 at Washington Street Improvements project was approved in 

December 2013. 

 

Upon approval of this State Master Agreement, the City Clerk is required to submit 

a Certified Minute Order, which clearly states the agreement has been approved 

and the appropriate official has been authorized to execute it. 

 

ALTERNATIVES: 

 

This action will allow the City to obtain State funding for the Highway 111 at 

Washington Street Improvements project as well as a variety of future 

transportation related projects; therefore, staff does not recommend an alternative 

to the recommended action. 

 

Report prepared by:  Bryan McKinney, Principal Engineer 

Report approved for submission by:  Timothy R. Jonasson, P.E. 

       Public Works Director/City Engineer 

 

Attachment:  1.  State Master Agreement 
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